

84th Annual Report and Financial Statement 1991

PRESIDENT: I. McCALL

TREASURER: P. FILMER

SECRETARY: L. MATTHEWS



	•	

OFFICE BEARERS — SEASON 1990

Patron: Mr. E. Cox

President: Mr. I. McCall

Deputy Chairman: Mr. J. Gocher

Secretary: Mr. L. Matthews

Treasurer: Mr. P. Filmer

7

Asst. Secretary: Mr. M. Ryan

Delegate to N.S.W.R.L.: Mr. D. Wintin

Deputy Delegate to N.S.W.R.L.: Mr P. Longhurst

Social Secretary: Mr. P. Ryan

Sponsorship Committee Co-ordinator: Mr. C. Ward

Judiciary Nominee: Mr. T. Murphy

Deputy Judiciary Nominee: Mr. K. Roberts

Committee:

Messrs I. McCall, L. Matthews, P. Filmer, J. Gocher, K. Roberts, P. Ryan, P. Cooley, C. Ward and D. Wintin

Auditors: Messrs J. Gocher and P. Longhurst

Social Committee: Messrs B. Bolton and R. Styles

Hansen Memorial Trophy Committee:

Messrs 1. McCall, L. Matthews, P. Filmer, P. Ryan, B. Bolton, M. Weekes, D. Wintin, M. Ryan and D. Spagarino

Sponsorship Committee:

Messrs I. McCall, L. Matthews, P. Filmer, I. Parnaby, M. Ryan, C. Ward

Seminar Committee:

Messrs I. McCall, L. Matthews, P. Filmer, M. Dunn, M. Ryan and C. Ward

Historical Committee:

M. Ryan and B. Gately

TNT Liaison Officers: Messrs W. Petley and L. Plowes

PATRON'S REMARKS

Gentlemen,

Gentlemen what a great year for Rugby League and Referees in particular. This year we saw our Referees circumnavigate Australia visiting all capital cities and one referee was fortunate enough to visit U.K and France.

The refereeing was well up to standard (irrespective of our Media critics) and they were well supported by excellent Touch Judging and we must not forget the new innovation, the In-Goal Judges who ably supported our Centremen.

I believe it is time it was recorded how lucky we are to have, at the helm, our present executive, President lan McCall, Secretary Les Matthews and Treasurer Peter Filmer. I can honestly say from my past experience as a member of the executive that we are fortunate to have them as our executives. Their work and activities on our behalf is first class.

Season 1992 will be a beauty with visits to all capital cities once again plus new country centres and one visit to Wellington N.Z. plus two visits- to Auckland N.Z. plus a possible visit to Christchurch N.Z., so fellows bests foot forward and pick up one of the Plums because they are memorable trips.

Naturally we must acknowledge and say thanks to our great sponsors T.N.T. who, since mid 1977 they have done all in their power to assist lifting the standard of refereeing and I must say our referees are the best outfitted in the world, so very many thanks to T.N.T.

While on the subject of T.N.T., I believe as it was originally planned it is time we honour some of our older Life Members who aided and assisted a particular bloke in gaining the Association the T.N.T. Sponsorship. Gentlemen don't wait until they are not with us, do it now it would be appreciated.

A big thanks to all our committees and to the sponsorship committee led by Chris Ward and gear steward Phil Cooley we can only say many thanks for a top job.

I wish you all the best in your efforts for 1992 and hope you reap the rewards you deserve.

Once again its been a pleasure to be vour Patron.

Eric Cox PATRON

2

NOTES

	•••••

,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	****

	·•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Gentlemen,

The decision of the New South Wales Rugby League Ltd. to place the responsibility for the training, coaching and advising on the appointment of Winfield Cup, Metropolitan Cup and Inter-District Cup referees, during 1991, in the hands of our Association was of great significance. Such action gave due recognition to this Association which for many years has proven itself to be a united organisation, responsibly managed, with a sound financial position and composed of members with a diversity of talent.

The appointment of Don Furner (Referee's Coordinator) and Denis Braybrook (Referee's Development Manager) by the NSWRL, in December 1990, was the catalyst for the Association to rapidly restructure and extend many of its activities. It was to the credit of the committee, the coaches (Grade and District), the Advisory Board and many other Members that structures that were to serve us well during the season, were in place prior to the commencement of the Challenge Cup.

Throughout the season the on-field performances of referees and touch judges at all levels was of a exceptionally high standard.

This without doubt was a consequence of the ability and commitment of the active members ably supported by the coaches and advisory board. Congratulations to all involved and in particular to those referees, touch judges and ingoal judges that received representative, State of Origin, International and Final series appointments.

Congratulations are extended to those Members who were honoured during the year for deeds that extended beyond the Rugby League playing field. In particular, to Michael Ryan and Peter Ryan on their elevation to Life Membership of the Association and to Phil Cooley on being awarded the Hansen Memorial Achievement Trophy.

The valuable contribution by the TNT Group of Companies was a significant factor in the success enjoyed by the Association during the year. The presence of a large contingent of company personnel led by Lou Lazzari (General Manager Australia: TNT Express) at the Life Membership Presentation and on other social occasions was a clear indication of the strong bond existing between the Company and our Association. We are grateful for the continuing contribution of Lindsay Plowes in maintaining the TNT liaison.

The Australian and the New South Wales Rugby League continued to support and assist throughout the season. The Association appreciates the contribution of Ken Arthurson, John Quayle, Bob Abbott, Paul Broughton, Brad Levy and Denis Braybrook. The role played by Don Furner is worthy of special mention. His attention to the needs of the Association and support of our active referees is unsurpassed.

Our social events were well conducted and patronised. Peter Ryan and his Social Committee are to be congratulated on their endeavours which enhanced the friendship and harmony that has developed over many years.

To my fellow Executive Committee members and other Office Bearers of the Association I extend my personal thanks for the cooperation and support given throughout the year. On your behalf I take this opportunity to thank our Secretary, Les Matthews, for this tireless work throughout a very demanding season.

IAN McCALL

TNT LIAISON OFFICER REPORT

Gentlemen,

Again, I am privileged to contribute to the Association Annual Report.

On behalf of the TNT Group I wish to thank your executives Ian McCall, Les Matthews and Peter Filmer for the many courtesies extended to myself and senior members of our staff during the year. Also for their efforts in extending our company exposure in other States as the opportunity arose.

Innovations introduced during the year have obviously initiated greater refereeing skills necessary in a competition that grows in stature each year. The Executive Committee and Sub-committees are to be commended in this respect.

The Sponsorship Committee under the guidance of Co-ordinator Chris Ward has again fulfilled its obligation to members in wise disbursement of funds in the best interest of the Association.

My wife Nita and I have had the pleasure of attending a majority of social functions held during the year and each was enjoyed to the utmost, in a most friendly atmosphere. Peter Ryan, Barry Bolton and Bob Styles excelled themselves in presentation of these events.

It was my pleasure to attend a luncheon at the Football Stadium during the final series to honour some of the long standing members. Their stories of refereeing in past years provided many interesting anecdotes.

BIII Petley passes on his best wishes to friends in the AssociAtion and although ill health precludes his attendance he still maintains a keen Interest in the Association.

We extend our congratulations to all those appointed in international, representative and finals fixtures during this season. We especially congratulate Bill Harrigan on attaining the magic treble with the 1991 Grand Final.

In conclusion we wish all graded referees every success in the coming 1992 season.

Seasons greetings to all from myself and Nita and may the New Year bring you health and happiness.

LINDSAY PLOWES TNT Liaison Officer

NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE REFERES' ASSOCIATION INC.

RESULTS OF ELECTIONS

Patron:
President:
Deputy Chairman:
Secretary:
Treasurer:
Assistant Secretary:
Delegate to N.S.W.R.L.:
Deputy Delegate to N.S.W.R.L.:
Social Secretary:
Sponsorship Co-ordinator:
Judiciary Nominee:
Deputy Judiciary Nominee:
Committee:
Sponsorship Committee:
Social Committee:
Seminar Committee:
Auditors:

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE STATEMENT

INCOME		EXPENDITURE	
T.N.T. Grant	\$30,000.00	Social	\$31,027.96
Non Active Member	ship 180.00	Phone	1,409.57
Bank Interest - Inves	tment A/c 817.86	Postage	1,042.33
Affiliation	110.00	Admin Expenses	6,618.58
Fees	7,416.00	Stationery	401.85
Fee Deduction	21,366.70	Printing	9,111.28
Bank Interest - Curr	ent A/c 41.76	Flowers	800.00
Ticket sales	2,212.00	Active Ref Expenses	2,680.05
Add Operating Defice	it 275.91	Storage Hire	640.00
		Bank Charges re Investment	11.27
		Bank Charges	167.52
		Honorarium	4,000.00
		Miscellaneous	75.00
		Training Advance	120.00
		Insurances	4,064.82
		Welfare Payment	250.00
	\$62,420.23		\$62,420.23

BALANCE SHEET

LIABILITIES		ASSETS	
Capital Account 1/11/90	\$7,331.70	Current Account 31/10/91	\$1,952.02
Deduct Operating Deficit		Investment Account	\$5,103.77
1.11.90-31.10.91	\$275.91		\$7,055.79
	\$62,420.23		•

AUDITOR'S REPORT

This is to certify that we have examined the books of account of the N.S.W. Rugby League Referees' Association and in our opinion, they disclose the true and fair view of the state of affairs of the Association. In addition, we have examined the schedule of payments made pursuant to the TNT Sponsorship Agreement and have satisfied ourselves to its content.

Signed: J.M. GOCHER
Auditor

Signed: P.J. LONGHURST Auditor

SECRETARY'S REPORT

Mr. Chairman and Gentlemen

The Secretary's Annual Report and Treasurer's Financial Statement for 1991 is submitted for your consideration and adaption.

The beginning of the 1991 season saw the N.S.W. Rugby League change the Co-ordinator of Referees. Denis Braybrook being relocated to the Coaching and Development Academy at Narrabeen as the Referees Development Manager, to Denis thank you for your input into the Association as the referees co-ordinator over the last five years.

Don Furner was nominated by the N.S.W. Rugby League as the new coordinator of the Referees. As all members would be well aware, Don has had a long line of experience in Rugby League. He informed the Association that if he was not accepted by all of the active referees he would not take up the position of Coordinator. The Association fully supported his appointment. Don suggested the Association be involved with him in the appointments of referees with John Quayle having the final say.

The Association nominated the four newly appointed Winfield Cup Referees Coaches to work with Don on the appointments.

The coaches for the 1991 season were:— Messrs Kevin Roberts, Max Tomsett, Michael Stone and Barry Barnes the Winfield Cup and Metropolitan Cup referees coaches.

Messrs Kevin Jeffes, John Gocher and Michael Ryan the Inter-District Junior Representative Squad referees coaches. With the retirement of Peter Murray and John Coleman as conditioners for the active referees, the Association was approached by Bob Sheens and Tony Bronson to take over the conditioning role. The Association endorsed both applicants for the 1991 season. Their training techniques compared to previous conditioners were a dramatic change for active referees. I am sure all active referees would like to see both Bob and Tony return in 1992. With new conditioners also came a change of training venue, from Henson Park to Lidcombe Oval.

Season 1991 saw a first for the N.S.W. Rugby League with Winfield Cup fixtures being played in Adelaide, Darwin, Perth and a Test match (Australia v New Zealand) played in Melbourne, all of these fixtures were controlled by members of the N.S.W. Rugby League Referees Association, congratulations to all members who received appointments in these fixtures.

Season 1992 will see both Semi-Finals of the Challenge Cup being played in New Zealand and round 4 of the Winfield Cup being played in Auckland.

The International Sevens Competition will be held at the Sydney Football Stadium on the 7th, 8th & 9th February 1992.

The Metropolitan Cup was once again an 8 team competition with the standard of football and the discipline of the players improving dramatically from the 1990 season. At this stage there looks like being 9 teams in this competition in 1992. On behalf of the Association our thanks to Tom Bellew and Paul Broughton for all their hard work in seeing this competition go ahead so quickly. Ian McCall and myself

attended most of the monthly meetings as the N.S.W.R.L. Referees Association representatives.

There were 7 monthly meetings of the Association held in 1991, all meetings were held at the N.S.W. Leagues Club starting at 7. 15pm with an average of over 73 members and delegates in attendance. The 6.00pm meetings with Don Furner and the Referees Coaches were held prior to the Associations meeting. Don invited along to one of these meetings 3 Winfield Cup coaches, Chris Anderson, Steve Martin and Graham Murray to discuss referee-coach problems.

To our Sponsors T.N.T. once again we had an excellent relationship in 1991, the current agreement ends at the end of the 1992 season, negotiations will start for future Sponsorship in mid 1992. To Lindsay Plowes, Lou Lazzari and David Redfern thank you for your continual support and involvement in the Association. All affiliated Associations are grateful to T.N.T. for their assistance with grants towards the running costs of their Associations.

Bill Petley asked to pass on his best wishes to all members of the Association, although ill health does not let him attend functions and meetings he still maintains a keen interest in the Association.

Asics Tiger Oceania Pty Ltd also continued their sponsorship support to the active members with footwear and dress shirts, thank you.

To Chris Ward, Phil Cooley and Bob Styles (sponsorship committee) thanks for a job well done.

The Annual Life Members Presentation Night, held at the S.T.C Function Centre at Canterbury, would have to be the highlight of the year with over 320 members and guests in attendance, a wonderful night and well organised by our social committee, Peter Ryan, Bob Styles and Barry Bolton.

The Association again entertained 21 of the senior Honourary and Life Members of the Association at a luncheon at the Sydney Football Stadium, our thanks to the N.S.W. Rugby League for supplying the Association with complimentary tickets for these members to the Semi Finals on that day.

The Life Members Reunion dinner was once again very well supported and I believe a good night was had by all that attended.

To Greg McCallum thank you for looking after the visiting English referee John Holdsworth, to St. George Referees Association, their President Ken Gardner and Cronulla Referees Association, their President Noel Duncan thank you for your help in arranging A Grade matches in your local Junior League competitions for John to referee between Test appointments. Members from the N.S.W, St George and Cronulla Referees' Associations entertained John and his wife at Petar's Seafood Restaurant at Brighton-Le-Sands, before his return to England.

The All Schools Carnival was held at Parramatta this year with 14 country referees receiving appointments, the Association entertained them back at Wentworthville Leagues Club, Peter Ryan wishes to thank the club for an excellent night.

NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE REFERES' ASSOCIATION INC.

RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS STATEMENT

1st November, 1990 – 31st October, 1991. Balance forward 31/10/90 T.N.T. Grant Reim. Sponsorship Fees Recalled Investment Non Act. M/Ship Active Ref Re Imburesement Affiliation Storage Refund Fee Deduction 1991 Social Tickets 1991 Interest – Bank A/c	30,000 15,044.54 14,996.00 20,000.00 180.00 9,526.65 110.00 145.00 21,366.70 4,749.00 3,852.00 41.76	\$1,034.52 \$120,011.65 \$121,046.17
Less PAYMENTS Social Telephone Postage Admin Expenses Stationery Printing Floral Tributes Active Ref Expenses Seminar Expenses I/D Fees Bank Charges Storage Hire Misc Training Advance Investments Insurances Coaching Boards Lotto Challenge expense Welfare Payment Tickets Honorarium	35,776.96 1,409.57 1,042.33 17,414.89 401.85 9,111.28 800.00 12,206.70 279.23 7,580.00 167.52 785.00 75.00 3,503.00 18,000.00 4,064.82 286.00 300.00 250.00 1,640.00 4,000.00	\$119,094.15 \$ 1,952.02

TREASURER'S REPORT

Members,

It is my pleasure to present the financial report and statements for the season 1991.

The 1991 season witnessed a continuation of a "steady as she goes" approach. Standard book keeping principles were applied thus allowing for constant monitoring of all areas the financial performance of the Association.

This Association is no different to anyone else in terms of the recession "we had to have". Our capacity to generate income is not keeping pace with our spending requirements and whilst nothing was totally deleted from our budget certain modifications needed to be made and I am sure that a majority of the membership understand the need for these measures.

Once again the undaunting support of the T.N.T. Company throughout these tough times is simply fantastic. I know it has been said many times however, the longstanding relationship between T.N.T. and this Association continues to blossom. 1992 represents the last year of the current agreement with T.N.T. and through negotiation I am sure that a further amicable agreement will be struck to take us towards the year 2000.

In any honourary position there are many people to thank for without their support the job would simply not get done. To Donelda at the league finance office, her support under often trying conditions was great. To the active membership for their co-operation with the system of recovering expenses which seemed to work very well. My fellow executive officers lan and Les are easy to work with and the professionalism applied by each of these men is very good. Finally to my wife Debbie who has supported me more than ever this season in what has been a very trying year domestically.

In conclusion may I wish all members a happy festive season and may we all look towards 1992 which will again be an exciting season of Rugby League.

PETER FILMER

Honours

Life Membership honours were bestowed on Michael Rvan and Peter Ryan for outstanding service to the Association. Michael and Peter were both graded in 1981. Both members have a record of service for the Association of which they could be well pleased with, giving time on various committees of the Association. This year Michael retired as a graded referee and was appointed to the Advisory Board, Peter is still a graded referee, being appointed this year to the 1st Grade Grand Final as an In-Goal Judge. The Life Members Blazers were presented to both these members at the Annual Presentation Dinner at the S.T.C. Function Centre.

The GEORGE & AMY HANSEN MEMORIAL TROPHY was awarded this year to Phil Cooley for his outstanding contribution to the Association over the last 12 months (June 1990 to July 1991).

Sean Fielder refereed the Final of the H Flegg Cup and received the FRANK WALSH MEMORIAL TROPHY at the Life Members Reunion Dinner. This Trophy is awarded each year to the referee who is appointed to the highest Inter-District Cup Final, Sean is from the South Sydney District Referees Association, congratulations Sean.

Greg McCallum officiated in England and France, refereeing two Test matches between Great Britain and France.

Bill Harrigan, received his initial appointment to a State of Origin fixture. Bill received two State of Origin appointments this year.

Bill Harrigan appointed to the First Grade Winfield Cup Grand Final.

The Prime Minister, Mr R.J.Hawke presented Bill with the N.S.W.R.L. Referees Association Commemorative Trophy after the game.

Vale

Season 1991 saw the unfortunate passing of two of our members from our ranks.

Mr John Colenso: – Life Member of N.S.W.R.L.Referees Association passed away 23rd June 1991.

Graded 1975 to 1989.
Honorary Member 1990-91.
Deputy Delegate for Cronulla Referees
Association 1972-73 Delegate for
Cronulla Referees: Association 1974
Committee Member N.S.W.R.L.
Referees Association 1980 to 1986.
Social Committee N.S.W.R.L. Referees
Association 1982, 1987-88-89.
Finance Committee N.S.W.R.L. Referees
Association 1982.
Life Member N.S.W.R.L. Referees
Association 1989.

Peter Pierse:— Honorary Member N.S.W.R.L. Referees Association passed away 4th September 1991.

Graded 1972-73, Honorary Member 1974-75. Re-Graded 1976 to 1983. Honorary Member 1984 to 1991. Finance Committee N.S.W.R.L. Referees Association 1983.

To members who suffered bereavement in their families during the year the Committee, on behalf of the Association offers sincere sympathy.

Congratulations

Congratulations are extended to those members appointed to Representative fixtures during the season, also all those members who were appointed in the Semi-Finals, Finals and Grand Finals, you were a credit to the Association.

Congratulations are extended to Kevin Roberts for his 50th birthday. Best wishes Kevin.

Congratulations are extended to the Penrith Football Club on winning the 1st Grade Premiership, also the North Sydney Football Club on taking out the Reserve Grade Title and the Canterbury Bankstown Football Club for winning the Presidents Cup Premiership. Teams competing on the day played the game in a tremendous manner.

Congratulations to Martin Weekes and Michael Howell on their appointment as Touch Judges to the 1st Test Australia v New Zealand played in Melbourne, congratulations also to Ross Picard and Col White on their appointment to the 2nd Test Australia v New Zealand played in Sydney.

During the year Penrith District Rugby League Referees Association celebrated its 25th (Silver Jubilee) year, also the N.S.W. Public Service Rugby League Referees Association celebrated their 20th year, congratulations to both Associations.

Congratulations to the N.S.W. Rugby League for the spectacular presentation on Grand Final Day.

The following members were graded at the start of the 1991 season: Riley Brown (Bal), Steve Chiddy (Manly), Craig Douglas (S.Syd), Alan Farlow (Parra), Bill Grech (S.Syd), Glyn Henderson (Canbra), Neil Maher (Canbra), Tony Maksoud (Bris), Peter Murray (Bris), David O'Keefe re-graded (Parra) Michael O'Malley (Bal), David Turvey re-graded (Cant/Banks), Shane Woodward (Bris).

Mitchell Hoffman (Cant/Banks) and John Belgre (Cron) were graded after the Finals of the Inter-District Representative fixtures, Congratulations to all of you and the best wishes in your grade careers.

The following retired from the active Grade Ranks: – Michael Bunnage, David Goener, Michael Latham, lan McCall, Michael Ryan.

Congratulations to Ken Arthurson, John Quayle and the Board of Directors of the N.S.W. Rugby League on a great year for Rugby League.

Our thanks to Chris Bowden, the Board of Directors of the N.S.W. Leagues Club, the staff and Paul Yu for the manner in which they looked after us this Season.

The Association entertained members from Queensland down for the 2nd State of Origin they were: – David Manson, Russell Leis and Peter Betros.

The Association would like to thank Ken Arthurson, John Quayle, Don Furner, Kelly Smith, Paul Broughton, Brad Levy and the Staff of the N.S.W. Rugby League Ltd for their help, assistance and courtesies extended to us during Season 1991.

Thanks to all District Referees
Associations, Country Referees
Associations, Inter-State Referees
Associations and Queensland Referees
Associations who entertained our
representatives during the year.

There were two meetings held between our Executive and the Presidents and Secretaries of all affiliated District night all the more enjoyable by picking up the tab for the meal.

The Graded Referees were catered for with 2 B.B.Qs after training. Unfortunately the 1st of these saw Bobby Styles suffer nasty burns. Bob bounced back and was soon back on the paddock however I can't say the same about him cooking again so quickly.

By the time this report goes to press we will have held our Annual Picnic at the

Japanese Gardens at Auburn. With the increase in Graded Referees Santa will be very busy with a record number of children . . .

In conclusion, I wish to thank lan McCall, Les Matthews and Peter Filmer for their support and assistance; Yvonne, my wife, for her assistance and shopping, also Jan Styles and Jenny Bolton and all the members for their continued support.

PETER RYAN Social Secretary

SPONSORSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT

Fellow Referees,

A short report on behalf of Chris Ward and your Sponsorship Committee.

But first, thank you Linsay Plowes and Bill Petley and of course the TNT company for the marvellous way in which they have assisted referees everywhere.

TNT is synonymous with referees and there is not a referee or association in Australia that has not benefited from the TNT company.

Through the NSW Association assistance is given to associations all over Australia in the area of coaching, videos, rule books, and gear assistance.

The present referee owes a great deal to the members of this Association who first initiated this partnership with TNT.

On your behalf I take this opportunity to thank ASICS Tiger for the generous support it provides our active members, "very much appreciated".

The 1991 season for us started last November with Chris Ward presenting a budget for gear requirements, allocation of grants, and funds required for the season ahead, as well, coaching, training, and our rubbers (masseurs).

Little did we know at the time the dramatic changes that would take place for the 1991 season. The increase in numbers of active referees, coaches, trainers, and added responsibility to the Association caused a tightening of the belt in some areas. It also meant a significant increase in the workload for our executive and also for Chris Ward. I'm sure you all agree we own a great deal of thanks to them.

We are always looking to improve our performance on the Sponsorship Committee and any suggestions you may have would be most welcome.

Happy Christmas and a great New Year to everyone.

PHIL COOLEY

SOCIAL SECRETARY'S REPORT

Gentlemen,

If a successful year of Social Events can be measured by attendances, then I believe socially 1991 has been very successful. All functions held were well attended by the members and this was appreciated by myself and the Social Committee.

Barry Bolton and Bob Styles once again gave me great support and assistance. My thanks to them.

The Social Calendar opened with a Beef and Pork Night at the Boltons' in March. This function was attended by just on 80 people which was most gratifying. Our thanks to the Boltons.

On Anzac Day the City v Country match was held and we once again entertained several Country Referees with a dinner at the Eastern Suburbs Leagues Club after the match.

The Junior Representative Finals were held at Parramatta Stadium in May and we held a B.B.Q. for the District Referees. This was well supported and President lan McCall congratulated all the District Referees with particular reference to the Referees appointed to the Finals. It was a nice gesture when the District Referees made presentations to their coaches.

May 29th State of Origin will long be remembered by those who attended not for the football or the convivial held afterwards, but for how wet they got and how cold they were. The die hards stayed back to see President McCall make presentations to those officiating

on that damp evening.

Mid June saw us again motor down the Hume Highway to the Woolshed at Picton. A good roll-up had a very enjoyable night.

A convivial was held after the 2nd Test against N. Z. at the S.F.S. President McCall made presentations to the English Referee, John Holdsworth and his Touch Judges, Col White and Ross Pickard.

The social highlight of the year was once again the Annual Presentation Dinner held at the Function Centre at Canterbury Racecourse. Approximately 330 were in attendance when President lan McCall welcomed the guests which included representatives from the N.S.W.Rugby League, T.N.T., District Clubs, District Associations, members and their friends. Mr Don Furner responded on behalf of the invited guests and I once again thank him.

The N.S.W. Leagues Club was the venue for the Life Members Reunion. A big roll-up had an enjoyable evening. Many old acquaintances were renewed and many stories relived.

I will probably go down in history as the Social Secretary who killed the Convivial after the Grand Final. However the costs charged by the caterers were exorbitant. The Chinese Dinner which many have attended over the past couple of seasons has now become an official social function. Approximately 70 people attended the dinner at the Kensington War Memorial Club and the Association made the

Associations during the year, these meetings continue to be of benefit to all Associations with frank and open discussion.

On behalf of all active members a special thanks to our Masseurs. Graham Richards joined their ranks this year, bringing the number of masseurs to 14, every ground was covered this year and that included Metropolitan Cup and Inter-District Representative fixtures.

Congratulations to all of the Masseurs on a job well done.

The District Coaches (Lectures) and Examiners met only once this year and are now with Denis Braybrook under Coaching and Development at Narrabeen Academy.

My personal thanks to lan McCall for all his dedication and long hours to carry out duties for this Association. To Peter Filmer, John Gocher, Kevin Roberts, Peter Ryan, Phil Cooley, Chris Ward and Doug Wintin and all members of the various Committees, I say Thank You.

Finally I feel it has been a great year and look forward to 1992, thank you gentlemen for the privilege and pleasure of serving you as your Secretary.

L.G. MATTHEWS Hon Secretary

STOP THE PRESS

Gentlemen,

Yes, a golf update to let you know the progress your Golf Committee has made to ensure a successful interdistrict golf tournament.

We are now in a position to confirm the **VENUE:** Rugby League Country Club, Narellan

DATE: Sunday 26th January, 1992. Tee off will commence at 6.10 a.m.

Presently we have been limited to (120) players, but are hopeful that this may be increased.

As a result teams will consist of (6) players only. All District Association Secretary's will be given full details soon.

Although TNT will be our major sponsor, we are seeking further assistance from other companies. If you know of any company that might wish to assist please don't hesitate to contact us.

We look forward to seeing you for an enjoyable game, good food, cold beer and good conversation, "guaranteed".

PHIL COOLEY for the Golf Committee

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS

The Committee of the Association makes the following recommendations for 1992, to be considered at the Annual General Meeting.

- That each Graded Referee shall contribute five percent (5%) of all fees, paid through the Association, to the General Fund. Each Graded Referee will thus be credited with (a) Membership Subscription.
 - (b) Insurance Subscription.
- That each Graded Referee shall pay a Social Fund Subscription of sixty dollars (\$60.00).

- 3. That Honorary members shall pay a Membership Subscription of five dollars (\$5.00) or one dollar (\$1.00) for a pensioner.
- That Affiliated Associations shall pay an Affiliation Subscription of ten dollars (\$10.00).
- That General Meetings of the Association in 1992 be held at the N.S.W. Leagues Club, monthly.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP HONOURS NOMINATIONS

The following members were nominated for Life Membership of the Association and the Committee's recommendation will be announced at the Annual General meeting where a copy of their records will be distributed.

The nominations are Messrs G. Annesley, M. Dunn, B. Gately, Kevin Jeffes, R. Pearce, Kevin Roberts.

NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE REFERES' ASSOCIATION INC.

COACH 1991 JUNIOR REPRESENTATIVE SQUAD REPORT

1991 became a new ball game in relation to this squad, with the nine of the 1990 reps. entering the graded ranks, plus nineteen of the old regime being omitted, making 26 new members out of 42 forming the 1991 squad. Then with myself as Coach, it would be safe to say it formed a happy and successful squad. The expertise and knowledge that John and Michael conveyed to these members, brought great improvement to both the Refereeing and Touch Judge areas, and the are to be congratulated for their efforts.

Other members I would like to thank are members of the Advisory Board who officiated throughout the Rep. Fixtures namely Noel Bissett, Phil Ellis, Joe Griffith, Doug Wintin and John Yard, and to Phil and John who acted as talent scouts after the Finals were completed.

Thanks also to Dennis Braybrook for chairing our Appointment Board meetings, and also for making available the use of facilities at the Academy to the appointments forward to the members.

To all members of the Squad, congratulations for your on-field efforts, and also at training, you did yourself proud.

All members were informed prior to the start of the Rep. Fixtures that they would be judged on performances, and this was borne out when the names of referees for the Flegg and Ball Flnals were announced. Shaun Fielder and Paul Duncan, proving the old adage that the opera is not over till the fat lady sings. The performance of both these members during the Finals was to their great credit. Congratulations also to Mitchell Hoffman and Joh Belgre who were elevated to Graded ranks after the Final.

I would like to convey my thanks to all concerned for making the 1991 season on a very memorable one for me, and may 1992 be a most successful one for all.

KEVIN JEFFES Junior Rep. Squad Coach

DELEGATE'S REPORT

Although 1991 saw further advancements in the game of Rugby League particularly in its growing interest nationally I am sure that the General Manager together with the Board of the League found it to be the most difficult year since incorporation from an administrative view point. Receivership of Channel 10, the antismoking lobby, salary caps and the draft system culminating at the time of writing this report on a high court challenge, is to nominate but a few of the problems. It's a far cry from the days when the League was able to make passing mention of their "Honorary" solicitor.

Interstate and country venues for fixtures proved an outstanding success. This aspect will again be a feature of season '92 with competition games programmed for Darwin, Auckland, Perth and Adelaide together with Challenge Cup fixtures at Nambucca Heads, lismore, Wagga Wagga. Bathurst, semi-finals in Auckland and Wellington (NZ) with the final in Dubbo. The season will have an early high profile start for our members with the introduction of the "International Sevens Competition" to be conducted at the Sydney Football Stadium 7th, 8th and 9th February. Melbourne will host an Australian v Great Britain test under lights at Princes Park during the year.

Praise is due to our members for their contribution to the high standard of games generally. Not just those of the Winfield Cup final series but all competition games including your strong efforts in the Metropolitan Cup. With recent emphasis again on violence in sport it was to the credit of our active men that the media was denied such sought after headlines through our competitions. On-field pressure is certainly increasing and not assisted by

regular mid season rule changes. Introduction of the rule relating to the stealing of the ball as one example posed difficulties for all concerned.

Major changes to the system of appointing occurred with the introduction of the coaches under the Leagues nominated guidance of Don Furner. These people are to be thanked for their efforts which I'm sure entailed more pressure, time, doubts and responsibility than they first contemplated. Equal thanks to those involved in the junior representative squad,. next year facing an already approved 10 round competition.

Although the League has now indicated officially that no new teams will be introduced into the Winfield Cup competition prior to 1994 we as an association must be prepared for the eventuality of the games broadening and the inherent ramifications of same. General Committee meetings were few in number with total administrative thrust directed through Board decisions or via chief executive meetings at which we hold no direct representation, a point worthy of addressing for the future particularly when and if the competition is widened.

Our members face an early start once again to what no doubt will be a long and arduous season. A level of commitment as shown in the past year will assure the Association of a continuance of that well deserved quiet respect we enjoy from the genuine supporters of the game.

My thanks once again for the privilege to serve as your delegate.

DOUG WINTIN

RECORDS OF SERVICE FOR 1991 LIFE MEMBERS MICHAEL RYAN AND PETER RYAN

Mr. Michael Ryan – GRADED 1981 to 1990 – TOTAL MEMBERSHIP 10 years.

1981	12 (15)	1985	8 (8)	1989	7 (7)
1982	14 (16)	1986	8 (9)	1990	7 (7)
1983	13 (17)	1987	6 (8)		, ,,,
1984	7 (10)	1988	7 (7)		

Member of the Sponsorship Committee 1985, 1986, 1987, 1988, 1989. Sponsorship Gear Steward 1985, 1986, 1987, 1988, 1989. Assistant Secretary 1988, 1989, 1990.

Acting Secretary from 24th August to 15th Nobember 1989.

Member of the Seminar Committee 1989, 1990.

Jember of the Hansen Mamorial Committee 1988, 1990.

Member of the Hansen Memorial Committee 1988, 1989, 1990. Member of the Historic Committee, 1990.

Mr.	Peter Ryan –	GRADED 1981 to	1990 - TOTAL	MEMBERSHIP	10 vears.
1981	12 (15)	1985	6 (8)	1989	7 (7)
1982	11 (16)	1986	7 (9)	1990	7 (7)
1983	1 3 (1 7)	1987	7 (8)		. (.,
1984	5 (10)	1988	6 (7)		

Member of the Social Committee 1987, 1988, 1989. Member of the Hansen Memorial Committee 1986, 1987, 1988, 1989. Social Secretary 1990.

GEORGE AND AMY HANSEN MEMORIAL TROPHY

1976 1977 1978 1979	F.O. Cohen C.E. Wigzell F.W. Walsh A. Shiner D. Wintin	1982 1983 1984 1985	D. Braybrook I. McCall C. Gilchrist P. Longhurst B. Wiseman	1988 1989 1990	L.G. Williams M. Ryan M. Stone I. Parnaby P. Cooley
	J. Gocher		L. Matthews	1991	r. Cooley

FRANK WALSH MEMORIAL TROPHY

1990 M. Lewis (Parramatta) 1991 S. Fielder (South Sydney)

APPOINTMENTS 1991

Lotto Challenge Cup Final		Referee		Touch Judges	
		W. Harrigan	B. Bolton	In-Goal Judges	C. White
		Referee	P. Ryan		B. Gately
City Origin v Country Origin		W. Harrigan	K. Gegg B. Bonnie	W. Foram (O In-Goal Judges	
City 1st v Country 1st		Referee S. Albert (Coonamble)	B. Hails (Le	Touch Judges eton) B. Jacobse In-Goal Judges	
STATE OF ORIGIN N.S.W. v Queensland	1st	Referee W. Harrigan	R. Picard J. Cox (N	In-Goal Judges SW) R.	tros (Qld) ; Leis (Qld)
	2nd	Referee D. Manson	C. Jones R. Lewis	In-Goal Judges (NSW) P. Be	tros (Qld)
	3rd	Referee W. Harrigan	S. Betts (Touch Judges (NSW) P. Be In-Goal Judges (NSW) A. Fortes	tros (Qld) i
COMMONWEALTH E St. Gregory's Colleg v. Patrician Brothers Fairfield	e Can	-	R. Lewis	T ouch Judges D	. OʻKeefe
GRAND FINALS WIN Canberra v Penrith	FIELD	CUP 1ST GRADE Referee W. Harrigan	M. How	In-Goal Judge	I. Weekes
RESERVE GRADE Canberra v Nth Syd		e ree E. Ward	R. Picarc	Touch Judges	S. Betts
PRESIDENTS CUP	•	eree		Touch Judges	i
Parramatta v Canterbury Banks	. G. N	/IcCallum	K. Russe	11	K. Gegg

Brisbane/Canberra or other distant locations. We will have to look at ways to try and streamline this strategy and thereby gain maximum results for all referees.

The three weekly, later monthly meetings with the Advisory Board /Coaches was very beneficial in that some of the information that was not included in the match reports due to their brevity was made known to the other board members and the coaching panel members.

We hope that most of the members have gained some benefit from the input by the Advisory Board and Coaching Panel members, thereby enabling them to achieve their full potential. There will be instances where some members will no doubt be unhappy with their appointments over the year, however if you look at the overall appointments realistically you will realise that no referee or touch judge was relegated by the Appointments Board during the season for any one mistake. When the Semi Finals came around every report was studied and all incidents were taken into account before gradings for the Final series were decided upon. Appointments have been made to encourage those who have given the Association a maximum effort both on the training field and during their fixtures and have basically come through the season unscathed.

Referees and touch judges should be aware they both come under the same scrutiny and must strive to perform to the highest standard in each and every appointment.. They must be dedicated to training to ensure that a high standard of fitness and personal appearance is maintained. These are essential requirements and are taken into account when considering representative and final series fixtures.

Considering what we have achieved this year and looking ahead to the 1992 season we have come to a situation where some of the members who have officiated as referees this year will be asked to consider a position purely as a touch judge. From a study of the 1991 reports some of the members have not reached the standard required to officiate as centremen in either Presidents Cup or Metro. Cup games and for this reason they will be asked in the off season to consider the option of either running touch lines or 'reverting' to the District ranks to continue their 'refereeing' careers, this will be an option open to them.

BARRY BARNES KEVIN ROBERTS MICK STONE MAX TOMSETT

COACHES REPORT FOR 1991

Well the 1991 Rugby League season has drawn to a close and as far as the N.S.W.R.L. is concerned it has been a most successful season with over 1.5 million people passing though the turnstiles. As far as the N.S.W. Referees Association is concerned we didn't come out of it too bad. A bit of negative publicity from the 'Press' about 'Stealing of the Ball' the '5 Metres' and our application/interpretation of those rules but apart from that they didn't have too much to complain about. Our members should be commended for their efforts in working to re-establish guidelines and responsibilities that have been missing for many years.

With regard to the Referees Association Advisory Board/Coaching Panel situation we believe that the Rugby League this year have taken more of a back seat role in the appointments of referees in that they appointed Don Furner as the referees co-ordinator and left the decisions regarding appointments to our association members with the final say being made by Don and John Quayle. To Don's credit he did stipulate at the commencement of the season that no one would be relegated after one 'mistake' and this criteria was carried through the season and applied to both centremen and touch judges.

We would be the first to admit that this year has been one of a 'learning period' by the referees coaches. In the early part of the season it took us quite some time to get settled in to the task of 'grading' the referees into various categories and rankings.

We hoped we achieved our objectives as indicated at the early season seminar in that we would have the advisory board/coaches observe each 'newly graded' and lower grade referees perform as a centreman in at least 3 President's Cup (Winfield Cup) fixtures thereby allowing each referee to display his wares in other than Metro. Cup Football. Allowing for a few early season/mid season injuries to our members this objective was achieved.

As we progressed into Round 16 we had most of the centre men allocated into respective grades and this coincided with Don Furner's requirements. Don desired to have the central referees established so that we would have a six weeks rundown into the semi finals with central referees reasonably well established in each respective grade. Another aspect of our overall objective was to keep all our members active up until the completion of Round 22 of the Winfield Cup and this also was accomplished. Some members in the past terminating their commitments well before the final Round of the Winfield Cup competition.

One of our main 'thrusts' of the coaching panel was the mentor/mentee strategy and in some areas this concept was extremely successful in that some of the members performed to their maximum potential enhancing their performances over the season and achieved higher grade appointments. In other areas of this concept there were breakdowns and that can in some instances be attributed to the logistics e.g. coach/mentor in Sydney, Mentee/Referee, touch judge in say Gold Coast/

APPOINTMENTS 1991

METROPOLITAN CUP GRAND FINALS

1ST GRADE

Guildford v Referee Touch Judges

Ryde-Eastwood C. Ward P. Kelly P. Hewitt

2ND GRADE

Guildford v Referee Touch Judges

Ryde-Eastwood S. Clark T. Danks F. Leonard

Australia v Referee Touch Judges

New Zealand 1st TEST J. Holdsworth M. Weekes M. Howell

Melb. (G. Britain)

2nd TEST J. Holdsworth C. White R. Picard **Svd.** (G. Britain)

Victoria v Referee Touch Judges

South Australia Melb. G. McCallum M. Moon (Vic.) G. O'Rourke (Vic.)

In-Goal Judges M. Beecroft (Vic.) J. Kristy (Vic.)

N.S.W. v Queensland Referee Touch Judges

U/19s G. West D. O'Keefe T. Danks

Great Britain v Referee

France 2 TESTS G. McCallum Played in France and England

MEMBERS WHO OFFICIATED IN FIRST GRADE

N. Almond B. Grant T. Kelly C. Ward G.West G. Annesley W. Harrigan G. McCallum E. Ward

P. Filmer K. Jeffes I. Parnaby G. Weekes

JUNIOR REPRESENTATIVE FINALS

Referee Touch Judges

H. Flegg Cup S. Fielder (S/Syd), M. Hoffman (C/Bank), M. Ryan (N/Syd)

S.G. Ball P. Duncan (Cron), D. Brooks (Manly), J. Belgre (Cron)

LIFE MEMBERSHIP HONOUR ROLL AND ATTENDANCES 8 Meetings Held

K. Arnold	_	F. Erickson	_	J. Murray	D
L. Baggott		J. Farrelly	1	W. Neill	D
B. Barry	1	J. Farquhar	D	A. Neville	1
A. Ballerum	Ď	A Farrow	D	J. O'Brien	D
J. Bates	D	E. Fletcher	D	R. O'Donnell	1
G. Benson	_	A. Fifield	D	J. OʻSullivan	5
T. Bellew, o.a.m.	_	W. Fry	D	A. Oxford	_
G. Bishop	D	R. Garwood	6	K. Page	1
J. Black	D	C. Gilchrist	D	E. Paine	-
G. Boyd	D	J. Gocher	4	C. Pearce	_
D. Bratton	D	M. Godfrey	_	G. Pearce	D
D. Braybrook		T. Grew	_	H. Pierce	_
T. Brennan	_	G. Griffin		H. Poulton	_
R. Brock	D	J. Griffin	D	H. Rowlands	D
C. Brown	_	R. Hall	D	L. Rosen	D
L. Bruveres	1	J. Hansen	D	M. Ryan	7
J. Buchanan	Ď	J. Harris, o.A.M.	2	P. Ryan	7
E. Buckley	D	A. Holt		L. Samuelson	
S. Carey	D	C. Hudson	1	A. Shipway	D
J. Clarke	D	J. Jewell	D	R. Smyth	_
N. Clement	_	J. Kelly	D	H. Schutema	D
A. Collins	D	J. Kellý	1	C. Schomberg	-
J. Connor	4	W. Kelly	D	A. Shiner, о.а.м.	D
O. Cohen	D	W. Keogh	D	M. Stone	6
T. Costello	D	E. Kerr	D	A. Soane	D
B. Cowley	1	A. Konnecke	_	A. Spankie	D
W. Cuke		D. Lawler		M. Tomsett	8
R. Cummins	_	P. Lee	D	C. Turnell	3
J. Colenso	D	T. Leffler	_	J. Turner	D
E. Cox	7	P. Longhurst	5	E. Tinsley	_
J. Davies	_	I. McCall	8	B. Wales Snr	D
A. Davis	-	J. McGauley	D	A. Welsh	D
L Deane	D	T. McMahon	D	F. Walsh	D
F. Delaney	D	D. Macdonald	1	С. Wigzell, в.Е.м.	D
A. Denis	D	M. Maloney	D	L. Williams	8
W. Devine Sr	D	J. Martin	-	D. Wintin	7
T. Dickson	D	L. Matthews	8	G. Wirth	D
R. Dick	1	H. Millington	D	B. Wiseman	_
R. Darke	D	J. Montgomery	_	C. Ward	4
H. Elliott	_	J. Moses, B.E.M.	D	R. Ward	D
P. Elliss	_	T. Murphy	5	C. Yorke	D

HONORARY ASSOCIATE MEMBERS FOR LIFE

H. Gillard, L. Plowes 5, W. Petley D.F.C., C.deG – K. Gardner 7

REFEREES CO-ORDINATOR'S REPORT

It is with a great deal of pleasure that I review my initial season as the New South Wales Rugby League Referees Co-ordinator.

I accepted the position knowing that I had been guaranteed the unqualified support of the Referees Association. Special thanks to Ian McCall and Les Matthews for honouring that promise. Two of my major objectives were the devolution of responsibilities from the League to the Referees Association and the demolition of apparent barriers between referees and the Club Coaches and Chief Executives.

To this end the Association became responsible for the physical training and coaching of the active Grade and Interdistrict referees. The high standard of performance of these referees throughout the season was a credit to the conditioners and the Association's coaching staff who had the role of advising me on the appointments of referees and touch-judges.

Meetings between the coaching staff and the Chief Executives and Club Coaches were regular occurring events throughout the season. Four of the Club Coaches met with the active referees during one of the monthly meeting sessions whilst individual referees also had meetings with Club coaches. In all cases the discussions were fruitful and I believe have led to a greater understanding of the problems and concerns of the respective groups.

The New South Wales Rugby League is most appreciative of the support given by the Association and its sponsor T.N.T. to initiatives undertaken during the season, both as the Winfield Cup and development levels. On behalf of the League I wish to thank the members of the Examination and

Advisory Boards for the many hours of their time that were given freely for the betterment of refereeing.

I would like to say thank you to Ray O'Donnell, Arthur Neville and Kevin Jeffes for their assistance every Monday morning throughout the season. It was certainly appreciated.

The Referees coaches; Mick Stone, Kevin Roberts, Barry Barnes and Max Tomsett are to be congratulated on their efforts throughout the season, I have valued their advice and help – as I am sure the referees have. We are fortunate to have people with such a wide range of excellent experience to guide referees.

Congratulations to all referees, touch judges and in-goal judges on their standard of performance throughout the season. The Standard was high and a tribute to each individual's dedication. To those who received representative and final series appointments go further congratulations. Special mention should be made of Bill Harrigan on his achievements during the season, namely appointments to two State of Origins, Grand Final and Test Match in England.

1992 will be a year of consolidating the progress of the 1991 season:—

- Increasing the fitness level as a complete squad.
- Further input from the Winfield Cup Coaches and Chief Executives.
- The New South Wales Rugby League to inform the media of the correct decisions made by referees which are questioned by the media.

The challenge for the 1992 season is to end up with **everyone** believing referees are good blokes!

DON FURNER O.A.M.

NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE POSITIONS HELD BY N.S.W.R.L. REFEREES' ASSOCIATION INC. MEMBERS

A.R.L. BOARD N.S.W.R.L. BOARD OF DIRECTORS Mr. T. Bellew, O.A.M.

VICE PRESIDENTS

· Messrs E. Cox and R. O'Donnell

GENERAL COMMITTEE

Messrs L. Matthews and D. Wintin

REFEREES ADVISORY BOARD

Messrs B. Barnes, N. Bissett, J. Connor, P. Elliss, M. Edwards, J. Gocher, K. Jeffes, A. Neville, R. O'Donnell, R. Pearce, K. Roberts, M. Ryan, M. Stone, D. Spagarino, M. Tomsett, D. Wintin, J. Yard

REFEREES COACHING PANEL

Messrs G. Annesley, D. Braybrook (chairman), R. Dick, J. Farrelly B. Gately, B. Harrigan, G. McCallum, R. Picard, M. Presland, M. Taylor

JUDICIARY NOMINEE

Mr. T. Murphy

EXAMINATION BOARD

Messrs R. Dick, J. Farrelly, J. Harris, D. MacDonald, C. Pearce, I. Parnaby M. Taylor, G. West

COACHING COUNCIL

Mr. K. Holman, м.в.е.

NETROPOLITAN CUP COMMITTEE Mr T. Bellew o.a.m.

DIRECTOR OF THE N.S.W. LEAGUES CLUB

Mr E Cox

TELEVISION LIAISON OFFICER

Mr. E. Cox

GRADED REFEREES 1991 8 Meetings Held

K. Allard	4	R. Kiddle	7
N. Almond	1	S. Laws	٠ 6
G. Annesley	6	G. Lee	_
P. Battin	3	F. Leonard	- 5 8 8
J. Belgre ***	5 7	M. Lewis	8
S. Betts	7	R. Lewis	8
B. Bolton	6	N. Maher	
B. Bonnie	6 7 6	A. Maksoud	_
P. Bungate	6	T. Mander	-
R. Brown	7	B. Mathews	8 7 6 8 4
A. Butler	6	G. McCallum	7
S. Chiddy	7	J. McCormack	6
S. Clark	6	J. Melville	8
P. Cooley	8	I. Muir	4
J. Cox	_	P. Murray	_
A. Danks	6	J. Neal	6
C. Douglas	7	M. Oaten	
M. Dunn	8	D 0'Keefe	4
L. Edney	8	M O'Malley	7
A. Farlow	8 6	I. Parnaby ´	7 8 5 7 5 7 5 7 1 5
P. Filmer	6	R. Picard	5
R. Flint	3	T. Peet	7
B. Gately	8	M. Presland	7
K. Gegg		S. Portsmouth	5
B. Gilchrist	- 8 5	K. Russell	7
W. Glynn	5	B. Ruttle	5
B. Grant	_	P. Ryan	7
K. Gray	_	0. Smith	1
W. Grech	7	V. Smith	5
S. Hamstead	8	P. Stuart	_
L. Harrigan	8	R. Styles	7
W. Harrigan	7	R. Sultana	6
G. Henderson	· -	D. Turvey	4
M. Hewitt	3	C. Ward	4
P. Hewitt	6	E. Ward	
M. Hoffman ***	5	G. Weeks	2
M. Howell	5 6	M. Weekes	6
D. Jay	8	G. West	Ř
K. Jeffes	7	C. White	3
C. Jones	5	R. Williams	- 2 6 8 3 2
P. Kelly	7	S. Woodward	_
A. Kelly	5	S. Freedittala	
	3		

^{***} Denotes - Graded 5-6-1991

HONORARY MEMBERS ATTENDANCES 8 Meetings Held

A. Aggett		D. Goener		D. McLean	
B. Apps		M. Grady		P. McMahon	
P. Atkins		K. Gray		L. McReynolds	
B. Barnes	6	L. Green		S. Nash	
M. Beacroft	J	W. Grono		G. O'Donnell	
G. Bennett		G. Haines	1	M. O'Neill	3
M. Bilton		P. Harradine	•	R. Pearce	4
N. Bissett	3	C. Haynes		W. Pearson	•
J. Blornfield	,	G. Heaton		A. Perry	
P. Bowen		G. Hedger		K. Pickard	
D. Bowron	1	R. Hensley		P. Pierce	D
R. Bowman	'	G. Herd		L. Randle	
G. Boyd		K. Holman, м.в.е.		H. Reedy	
B. Buckingham		K. Holwell		K. Roberts	8
L. Buckley		R. Humphries		G. Robertson	Ū
M. Bunnage		R. Hunt		N. Savage	
R. Carey		K. Jeffes	7	A. See	
M. Cassidy		B. Keenahan	,	A. Sercombe	
N. Cislowski		G. Kellahan	1	B. Shipton	
J. Coffey		G. Kelly	•	R. Sinclair	
A. Cole		B. Kendall		I. Smith	1
J. Colwell		A. Knight		J. Snare	•
E. Cook		C. Law		D. Spagarino	4
G. Cook	1	K. Manton		W. Stewart	-
S. Cripps	'	S. Martin		M. Taylor	
S. Cripps		R. Menser		M. Thompson	
K. Crouch		P. Miller		J. Ticehurst	
J. Danzey		P. Moon		J. Turner	
T. Delauney		R. Morris		S. Tyrrell	
C. Dimon		R. McDonnell		B. Wales	
M. Edwards	3	A. McGilvray		R. Warner	
F. Fisher	3	V. McGuiness		J. Whybrow	
P. Fitton		R. McIntosh		S. Williams	
R. Freeman	1	R. McJannett	2	A. Willis	
	1	A. McKean	_	J. Yard	
S. Goldsworthy		A. MICKEAN		J. Talu	

REFEREES' ASSOCIATIONS AFFILIATED WITH N.S.W.R.L. REFEREES' ASSOCIATION INC. AND DELEGATES ATTENDANCES

8 Meetings Held

BALMAIN	P. Manno	(6)		
CANBERRA	N. Bissett	(2)		
CANTERBURY-BANKSTOWN	M. Hoffman	(3)	S. ISSA	(3) W. Loveday (3)
CRONULLA-SUTHERLAND	M. Jadwat	(6)		
EASTERN SUBURBS	P. Gialantzis	(2)	S. Sullivan	(5)
ILLAWARRA	S. Carrol	(3)	S. Murray	(1)
MANLY	D. Brooks	(4)	S. Chiddy	(1)
NORTH SYDNEY	S. Greig	(5)	D. Suters	(2) 1. Smith (1)
PARRAMATTA	W. Howarth	(5)		
PENRITH	A. Danks	(6)		
ST. GEORGE	K. Gardner	(7)		
SOUTH SYDNEY	S. Fielder	(6)		
WESTERN SUBURBS	S. Clapson	(1)	M. Seery	(3)
PUBLIC SERVICE	D. Jay	(7)		
UNIVERSITY CUP	D. Goodger	(2)	P. De Prez	(1)
N.S.W. COUNTRY	K. Riolo	(1)		
NORTHERN TERRITORY	D. Wintin	(7)		
VICTORIA	P. Cooley	(8)		
WESTERN AUSTRALIA	M. Ryan	(7)		
SOUTH AUSTRALIA	K. Roberts	(8)		
NORFOLK ISLAND	L. Matthews	(8)		